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Discontinuation of the Foreign Exchange Approval by 

the Ministry of Finance  

  

Belize City, 25 May 2022: The Central Bank of Belize (Central Bank) advises that 
effective, Monday, 13 June 2022, all requests that require the Central Bank’s approval 
for foreign exchange approval must be submitted via email. 

The Ministry of Finance will no longer be an authorized agent to approve foreign 
exchange requests. Applications must be submitted to the Central Bank via email to 

currenttransactions@centralbank.org.bz  

Electronic forms are available for download at: 

https://www.centralbank.org.bz/financial-system/exchange-control-approvals  

These changes are expected to facilitate the application process and centralize 
applicants’ data. The Central Bank remains committed to its role in regulating foreign 
exchange in Belize and easing the application process.  
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